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The Pandemic Should Ignite Interest to Our Weak Informational NEMF Seen as Aura
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Editorial
I hope that now when we are under the gun of the Pandemic, we 
will open our eyes for alternative approaches in medicine. I hope 
we will be looking for anything that can help. I hope we will open 
our eyes to the possibilities to see and detect diseases in our aura 
long before they will manifest in the body with their physical 
symptoms. I spent almost 40 years of my life measuring the 
electromagnetic field, which we see as aura. I found that it is 
nonlinear electromagnetic field (NEMF), it is 1,000 times weaker 
than the EMF created by the nervous system, but this weak field 
rules and regulates everything in the body-not with its strength, 
but with the information it carries [1-3].

This weak informational field also rules our immune system, 
which makes it very important in the ongoing Pandemic. It is 
interesting how some scientists in their research bumped into this 
NEMF, but they went on without acknowledging its important 
role. We see the NEMF as aura. We can see and photograph the 
aura in high frequency electric field, which multiply the photons 
and make them visible to everybody (Kirlian scanner) or 
photograph the aura (Kirlian photography) [4]. However, even 
seeing the aura didn’t raise our curiosity what it is and what is its 
role in the body. We are a dark material body and light Spirit, 
which we see as aura.

Dr. Haneman, the founder of the homeopathic medicine, published 
his book on homeopathy in 1798 [5]. The healing remedies were 
dissolved in water and many times shaken and dissolved again 
until not even one molecule of the substance was left, but they 
worked. In his advanced medical practice, he was asking his 
patients just to smell the remedy and this was enough to cure them. 
Dr. Haneman reached the conclusion that the diseases we have are 
not malfunctioning of the material body-they come from the Spirit. 
He also understood that the remedies have invisible, not sensed, 
and immeasurable part, which can be distantly sensed. I was able 
to measure this field, but I had to develop equipment that was 
1,000 times more sensitive than the equipment used to measure 
the body bio currents.

Hundred years after Dr. Haneman, the German medical doctor 
Reinhold Vol developed equipment for measuring the electrical 
characteristics of the acupuncture points. He noticed when 
measuring the electrical characteristics of an acupuncture point 
that the reading changed when his patient accidentally touched a 
bottle with medication inside [6]. The medication was influencing 
the patient through the glass bottle. This should tell the doctor 
right away that the medication has EMF, and if it passes through 
the glass bottle, it must be nonlinear EMF, i.e. NEMF. But this is 
something that the physicists dealing with nonlinear physics know, 
not the medical doctors.

Dr. Reinhard Vol did many experiments investigating the 
informational effect of the medications [6]. He showed that 
electromagnetic field is involved. When the emission of the 
medication is directed toward the patient, the patient absorbs the 
emission and changes correspondingly. Dr. Reinhard Vol also 
discovered that the system of acupuncture points and meridians is 
the same field system (NEMF), which rules and regulates the 
organs’ functioning and everything else in the body. In 1983, I 
predicted based on mathematical model that waves must run from 
each treated acupuncture point in the direction of the meridian, 
and such waves were detected a year later [7-9]. These are the 
waves of the NEMF, seen as aura and called Spirit.

Kim Bong Han in North Korea found that the system of acupuncture 
points and meridians is formed in the embryo before the organs 
have developed. This makes it obvious that the acupuncture 
system, with operates with the waves of our NEMF (Spirit) 
provides the information how the organs and tissue specific 
formations should develop. Thus, the Spirit (NEMF) rules the 
formation of the organs and later regulates their functioning. Proof 
of this is the fact that the first organ that develops in an embryo is 
the heart. And since the heart is the unity of body and Spirit, 
obviously the heart in an embryo is developed under the guidance 
of the information from the weak informational NEMF called 
Spirit [10]. The brain is developed much later.
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Benveniste, a French immunologist, was studding after year 2000 
the influence of histamine on blood cells [11]. He found with 
surprise that after the histamine has been filtered out, his blood 
cells were still responding to something in the water. He found that 
this something was disappearing after heating or after applying 
magnetic field, and this was not the case if the histamine was 
dissolved there. He also found that the histamine was able to have 
impact on the solution and his blood cells without being dissolved 
in the water, by just being placed nearby. Benveniste reached the 
far going conclusion that the influence is informational and if so, 
it should be possible to be recorded on computer disks.

Dr. Gerbert in his book: “Vibrational Medicine” published in 1998 
also stated that the diseases can be registered in the field (NEMF) 
before they manifest themselves in the physical body [12]. British 
medical doctor found a way to see auras by looking through 
cyanide filter and soon he realized that he could diagnose his 
patients by looking at their auras. He was even able to see 
oncoming diseases in the aura before they have manifested 
themselves in the physical body with symptoms [6]. This means 
that we can reliably detect the Coronavirus contamination at very 
early stage by looking at the aura and take preventive measures. 
The Pandemic is here to open our eyes for the important role our 
NEMF (seen as aura and called Spirit) plays in our life and 
wellbeing. We are dark material body and light NEMF seen as 
aura and called Spirit.
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